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This weeks draws the conclusion of 

another two busy weeks we have had at 

TOPS with three more fun packed 

weeks left in the school term. It was 

lovely to see some rain fall upon the 

town over the last week. I’m sure that 

we were all hoping for more. 

With all of this, we saw the cancellation 

of the Rally coming to town. In return 

the Drive In was cancelled. It was won-

derful seeing all the support from the 

parents and wider community come 

together in order to try and get the 

drive in ready for the Rally. 

A big thank you goes the Glenn our 

local policeman who has volunteered 

numerous hours in trying to get the 

protector working in time for the rally. 

Your work is much appreciated. 

 

We have many projects underway at the 

school over the remainder of the school 

year. Allison has ben busy clearing out 

the weeds and laying straw on the gar-

den bed near the fence line. Its looking 

great. 

Thank you to John and Mavis Jackson for 

the donations of a bale of straw for the 

schools use. 

 

There is going to be a school working 

bee in the upcoming months to lay the 

pavers to the much needed beautifica-

tion in front of the school library. More 

information will go out closer to the 

date. 

 

Last week saw the students participate 

in activities from the National Park 

Ranger ‘Keno’. Keno took the students 

out to Dead Horse Gully to participate 

in activities around Natural Environ-

ments and the Indigenous uses for native 

foods and animals.  Thank you Keno for 

taking the time out of your busy day to 

work with our students.  

 

Renee Cooper (Principal) 

 

 

 

NATIONAL PARK EXCURSION: 

On Monday the 12th September, Mrs 

Shiner and Miss Cooper will be taking 

to students to Mt Poole Cain to work 

with the National Parks in the moni-

toring of an endangered plants site. 

We will be stopping in at Milparinka 

on the way back to school, to look 

through the historic town and to have 

lunch. 

A note about this will come out next 

week. 

 

 

SPELLING BEE: 

During the last week of this school 

term, TOPS students will participate in 

a TOPS spelling bee. They will have 

words based around their spelling 

words from Term 3. The Spelling Bee 

will be held on Tuesday the 20th Sep-

tember from 2:00pm—3:00pm. 

We will have a special community 

member running the spelling bee for 

the students. All participates will re-

ceive a prize. 

 

 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM; 

The last day of Term 3 is the 23rd 

September. School will resume on the 

10th of October for Term 4. 

Have a safe and exciting break! 

 

 

SCHOOL CAPTAIN REPORT: 

This week has been very busy for me. 

Last Tuesday we took photos for a 

photo competition. They looked great. 

On Wednesday, in the afternoon we 

said hello to Miss Coopers old class 

and some other students that were 

next to her class and we talked about 

our community. On Thursday  we did 

some fun fathers day craft. 

We all enjoyed the last week we had 

at school. 

                Jill Shiner (School Captain) 

Week  7  Term 3 




